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PARISH STAFF 
  Pastor  
  Fr. Albert Scherer, OFM Conv. 
  pastor@ourladyofthecross.com 

 

  Secretary  
  Linnea Williamson 
  parish@ourladyofthecross.com 

 

  Bookkeeper 
  Bob Grzelak 
  bookkeeper@ourladyofthecross.com 

 

  Director of Religious Education 

  Dorothea MacNeil     
  dre@ourladyofthecross.com 
  (413) 244-6546 
  

  Director of Music 
  Robin Sheehan 
   rbn4shhn@yahoo.com  
  (413) 355-2164 

 

  Mater Dolorosa Cemetery  
  Theresa Szumski 
  (413) 532-7889 

 

  Mater Dolorosa School Principal 
  Linda Rex 
  mrs.rex@materdolorosaschool.org        
  (413) 532-2831 
 

  Maintenance 
  Robert Maziarz  
 

  Parish Child Advocate 
  Marybeth Kass          
  mairzi14@gmail.com 
  (413) 313-6118 
 
 

       
 
 

   
   

                
 

                  
                 FRIARY            

23 Sycamore St. 
(413) 536-8832 

 

  Br. Frank Grimaldi, OFM Conv.                     
  Ext. 209 
  Fr. Stanley Sobiech, OFM Conv.        
  Ext. 212 
   Fr. Ben Fagone, OFM Conv.     
  Ext. 213 

  Fr. Albert Scherer, OFM Conv.           
  Ext. 207          

  Fr. Jack Leszczynski, OFM Conv. 
  Ext. 201 

MUSIC FOR WEEKEND MASSES 

(All selections found in Seasonal Missalette) 
Songs for the 4:00 pm & 10:30 am Masses Only 

 

Processional:  223    We Three Kings of Orient Are 
Offertory:  264    One Bread One Body 
Communion:                       Beyond the Moon & Stars (Handout) 
Recessional:  336    Hark The Herald Angels Sing  

January 12 & 13 

Lector    Extraordinary Ministers of Communion 
4:00 Brian Bowen   Hildi Bowen, Janice Lepine, Joyce Lepine 
     Choir: Jane Shephard  
7:00 Michael M.   James Brunault, Mike Sullivan,  
     Muriel Gubala, Choir: Beth Symonik 
10:30 Kevin Jourdain    Ed Cote, Anne Cote, Charlene Mahoney,  
     Harold Brunault, Choir: Sharon Flynn  
5:00  Bethany Healey   Maxine Stawasz 
 

Altar Servers 
4:00 Malachi Williamson, Ann Bouthiette 
7:00 Kaily Godek, Vanessa Antil 
10:30 Elizabeth Winberg, Jacqueline Jourdain 
5:00  James Gould, Kate & Madelyn McArdle 

    

Parish Office Address 
15 Maple St. 

Holyoke, MA 01040 
 

   Phone Number  
(413) 532-5661 

 

    Fax Line   
(413) 532-7889 

 

Website 
www.ourladyofthecross.com 

 

Office Hours 
Monday - Friday 

8:00 am - 1:30 pm 

 

Mass Schedule 
Monday - Saturday: 8:30 am 

Saturday: 4:00 pm 
Sunday: 7:00 am,  

8:15 am (Polish), 10:30 am, 
5:00 pm 

 

Confessions 
Monday - Saturday: 8:00 am 

Saturday: 3:15 pm 
 

Devotions 
Monday – Saturday: 

7:50 am - Divine Mercy Chaplet 
8:05 am - Rosary 

  

Eucharistic Adoration  
Friday 9:00 am - 6:00 pm 

Knights of Columbus Museum 
The Knights of Columbus Museum, at 1 State St. in  New Haven, 
has a new Christmas exhibit, Christmas in Poland. The show 
features more than 100 items, some from the museum’s own col-
lection. Highlights include: Szopki from Krakow, hand carved 
wooden crèches and traditional Polish clothing. Open 10:00 am - 
5:00 pm daily. The exhibition will be on view until February 3. 
Free admission & Parking. For more information call 203-865-
0400 or visit kofcmuseum.org.  



January 6, 2019 Page 3 

 Dear Good People of Our Lady of the Cross, 
 

Deadlines:  It is the day after Christmas as I type this column. Because of the holidays, our 
bulletin needs to be submitted to the printer early.  Even though it is December 26, I am think-
ing ahead to January 6.   
 

Work Continues:  Today the demolition crew was back on the MD site, working on the steeple. They man-
aged to remove the very top portion of the wooden frame. By the time you read this bulletin, the entire stee-
ple should be down as well as the rest of the Friary. People continue to stop by to look and to take pictures, 
as well as to ask for bricks. One worker told me that they have given away well over a thousand bricks.   
 

Fake News:  I am amazed by the incorrect information that is being shared about Mater Dolorosa church, 
especially on social media. I can’t imagine where some individuals are getting their information. Unfortu-
nately, the wrong information is getting spread around as the truth, causing more anger and distrust of the 
Diocese. I have always tried to be honest with you regarding the MD church, sharing with you the informa-
tion that I had. As I have said before, I know that some of you are tired hearing about Mater Dolorosa but I 
want you to know the facts. After all, this is your parish, and as parishioners, you have the right to know 
the truth. Hopefully when you hear something about Mater Dolorosa that is not true, you will be able to 
state the correct information. 
 

Request For Prayers:  The demolition of Mater Dolorosa church has been a heartbreaking experience for 
many people.  I ask for your continued prayers during this difficult time.   
 

Epiphany of the Lord:   This year we celebrate Epiphany on its traditional day, as January 6 happens to 
fall on a Sunday.  Falling twelve days after Christmas, this was regarded as enough time for the magi to 
travel to Bethlehem from foreign lands.  With their arrival, Jesus is now manifested to the world.  Just as 
the star in the East symbolized the light of Christ shining for the whole world to see, we are called to mani-
fest Christ in our daily lives. 
 

The prophet Isaiah tells of caravans coming from across the desert bearing gold and frankincense.  Gold is 
a precious metal, a gift appropriate for a king.  Frankincense was burned as incense, often used by those 
offering prayers to God.  To these two gifts, the magi add myrrh, an oil used for anointing, particularly for 
burial.  It foreshadows Jesus’ passion, for Jesus is not only a king and high priest, but also the sacrificial 
lamb. 
 

Changes:  I mentioned previously that Marybeth Kass was stepping down as the Coordinator of our Take & 
Eat Ministry.  I am pleased to announce that Jim Brunault has volunteered to become the new Coordinator.  
Thank you, Jim, for your willingness to serve as the Coordinator of our Take & East Ministry! 
 

I also would like you to know that Stan Czerwicz will now be doing the schedule for our Lectors and Ex-
traordinary Ministers of Communion.  This was a task that Linnea, our parish secretary, has done faithfully 
for many years.  Thank you, Stan, for assuming this responsibility! 
 

Looking Ahead:  We are hoping to have a Chili Contest sometime in February and we need to begin making 
plans.  If anyone would like to help out, we are having a meeting this Thursday, January 10 at 6:30 pm in 
the parish office.  I realize it isn’t a lot of notice but we need to start planning.  If you are unable to attend 
the meeting but would still like to be involved, please call the parish office. 
 

When I gave the parish financial report I mentioned that we need to have another parish fundraiser.  And 
so, we will be selling cash calendars for the month of February.  Stay tuned for more details! 
 

Peace, 
FR. ALBERT 

Some Of The  
Parishioners Who 
Helped Decorate  

the Church 

Picture Taken On Christmas Eve 
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SACRAMENTS  
Baptisms 
Baptisms are normally celebrated the     
last Sunday of the month at 11:30 am. 
New parents and godparents need to 
attend a Baptism preparation class on 
the second Thursday of the month at 
6:30 pm. Please call the parish office to 
register. 

 

Sponsor Policy 
Godparents/sponsors must be at least 
16 years old, confirmed and actively 
participating in their Catholic faith 
through weekly attendance at Mass and 
following the teachings of the Church. If 
you require a sponsor certificate, you 
must be a registered parishioner.  
 

Reconciliation (Confession) 
Daily: 8:00 am, Saturday 3:15 pm  
Or anytime by appointment  

 

Matrimony  
Please call the parish office at least one 
year prior to the wedding date. 

 

RCIA (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) 

The RCIA is for anyone interested in be-
coming a Catholic and also for Catholics 
who have not received their First Com-
munion or been confirmed. 

 

Anointing of the Sick 
Anointing of the Sick (previously re-
ferred to as “Last Rites”) is not restricted 
to those who are near death. This sacra-
ment is best received when a person is  
conscious and able to participate and 
should not be delayed. Anyone seriously 
ill, anticipating surgery or weakened due 
to illness or advanced age, homebound 
or in a nursing home is encouraged to 
receive this sacrament.  
On the second Saturday of the month 
after the vigil Mass, individuals who are 
in need of this sacrament may be 
anointed.  

  

Ministry of Care 
Please inform us if you or someone in              
your family is ill at home or in the hos-
pital. Also let us know if a loved one is 
in a nursing facility. 

Parishioners who are sick or home-
bound may receive the sacrament of the 
sick or Holy Communion.   

Cold & Flu Season     
We would like to remind you that the customary hand shake 
during the Sign of Peace is optional.  Especially at this time of 
year when people are coming down with colds or the flu, please 
feel free to use some other gesture of offering peace.  And 
please do not be offended if someone declines to offer you their 
hand. 

Coffee, Donuts & Fellowship 
Please join us next Sunday after Mass for a cup of coffee and a 
donut. We also have available hot cocoa, tea and juices as well 
as home-made bread. This is a great opportunity to meet other 
parishioners. There is no charge but a free will offering will be 
gladly accepted to help defray the cost of the donuts. 

For Your Information     
The following devotions are prayed in the church Monday – 
Saturday: 
 

              7:50 am - Divine Mercy Chaplet 
              8:05 am - Rosary  
 

On Saturdays immediately after the 8:30 am Mass, devotions 
to Our Mother of Perpetual Help take place. 

Our Decorators 
 Hard At Work 
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SCRIPTURE READINGS 
6 SUNDAY Is 60:1-6/Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6/Mt 2:1-12 
7 Monday 1 Jn 3:22-4:6/Mt 4:12-17, 23-25 
8 Tuesday 1 Jn 4:7-10/Mk 6:34-44 
9 Wednesday 1 Jn 4:11-18/Mk 6:45-52 
10 Thursday 1 Jn 4:19—5:4/Lk 4:14-22a 
11 Friday  1 Jn 5:5-13/Lk 5:12-16 
12 Saturday 1 Jn 5:14-21/Jn 3:22-30 
13 SUNDAY Is 42:1-4, 6-7/Acts 10:34-38/Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 
    or Is 40:1-5, 9-11/Ti 2:11-14; 3:4-7/Lk 3:15-16, 
    21-22  

May He Rest in Peace 

 

+Frederick Hampson 

Date Mass Intentions 
Saturday, January 5 
 

   4:00 pm +Josephine Payette 
From: Family 

Sunday, January 6 
The Epiphany of the Lord 

  7:00 am 
   
  8:15 am 
 
10:30 am 
   
  5:00 pm 

+Zofia Kosciulek 
From: Family 
+Domicela Walkowicz 
From: Frank & Mary Wolanin 
+Helene Stryhalaleck 
From: Richard & Anna Makowski 
OPEN 

Monday, January 7 
St. Raymond of Penyafort 
 
 
 
 

  8:30 am 
 

+Thomas Wallace 
From: Linda, Christian & Kelly 

Tuesday, January 8 
 

  8:30 am Souls in Purgatory 

Wednesday, January 9 
 

  8:30 am 
 

+Edward Cynarski (3rd Anniversary) 
From: Wife 

Thursday, January 10 
 

  8:30 am Blessings for Alfriga Bojarski 
From: Paul Dower 

Friday, January 11   8:30 am +Mr. & Mrs. Mitchell Pietruskiewicz 
From: Son 

Saturday, January 12 
 

   8:30 am 
    
   4:00 pm 

+Rita Riel Pafik (15th Anniversary)  
From: Family 
+Timothy McNally (1st Anniversary) 
From: Family 

Sunday, January 13 
The Baptism of the Lord 

  7:00 am 
   
  8:15 am 
10:30 am 
   
  5:00 pm 

+Ann Tormey (45th Anniversary) 
From: Family 
OPEN 
+Helene Stryhalaleck 
From: Sue Krzanowski 
OPEN 

Adoration & Divine Mercy Devotion 
You are invited to join us today, January 6, for 
our Divine Mercy Devotions, beginning at 2:00 
pm with exposition of the Blessed Sacrament.  At 
3:00 pm, the Divine Mercy Chaplet will be 
prayed, followed by Benediction.   

Anointing of the Sick 
Next Saturday, January 12 after the 4:00 pm Mass, 
we will administer the Sacrament of the Sick. The eld-
erly, anyone who is seriously ill and those facing sur-
gery, may be anointed.  This sacrament is a source of 
grace for individuals who are weak or ill.  If you would 
like to be anointed, please sit in one of the front pews 
once Mass is finished.  It is also helpful if you sit at the 
end of the pew. 

A Healthy & Happy 
New Year for All  

Parishioners 
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   Offertory Collection   
                                         

December 23 

    First Collection:        
          225 Envelope Users:                    $4,907.01 
           Loose Money:                $521.75 
           17 Envelopes Mailed:                        $1,443.00       
         TOTAL:                     $6,871.76 

                             Milk Money:                        $110.00 
 

Christmas:               $8,339.07 
Christmas Flowers:    $2,974.05 

Thank you for your generosity! 

Blessing of Homes 
In some cultures there is a tradition of bless-
ing homes at the beginning of the New Year. 
Years ago priests would go around to do the 
blessing and in recent years some families 
have done the blessing themselves. The Friars 
will be available to bless homes in January. If 
you are interested, please call the parish office 
to arrange a day and time. 

March for Life Youth Bus Trip 
The Springfield Diocesan Pro-Life Committee 
along with the Pioneer Valley Massachusetts 
Citizens for Life of Ludlow invite youth accom-
panied by adult chaperones (1 adult who is 
over 21 who has successfully completed the 
Diocesan Safe Environment Training and Back-
ground Check for every 4 youth) to attend the 
March for Life Youth Bus Trip. The bus departs 
at 10:00 pm on Thursday, January 17 from St. 
Stanislaus Basilica, Chicopee and returns at 
approximately 12:00 am on Saturday, January 
19. The cost is $72.00 per person and payable 
to “RC Bishop of Springfield”. For more infor-
mation, please contact Tim Biggins at 525-
8022. 

CHOIR NEWS ~ COMING SOON! 
Children/youth choir once a month on a Sun-
day morning. For more information contact or 
see Robin Sheehan, music director. Follow the 
bulletin for more details. 

IN WORD AND DEED 
A Global Positioning System (GPS) is a great device to have on a journey. It gives accurate directions and 
helps the driver navigate unfamiliar territory. With some models, however, it is important to use your com-
puter to update its maps. Otherwise, you might end up short of your destination or taking a very long route 
to get there—if you get there at all.  
 

The Magi undertake a long and difficult journey because they are convinced that the star they see is of Di-
vine origin. Their GPS is the Glorious Power of a Star and it serves to lead them to Bethlehem where they see 
the Holy Infant. By their actions, they acknowledge this special Child and leave their gifts of gold, frankin-
cense and myrrh. Theirs was a successful journey. 
 

We’re all on a journey of faith and in need of guidance. Our GPS is the Great Power of our Savior. He be-
comes the Way, the Truth and the Light, leading us on the path to eternal life. Make sure you update fre-
quently. Prayer, Scripture, Sacraments and good deeds will keep us in contact with Him, enabling us to rec-
ognize Him wherever He may lead us.  

~James Gaffney, © 2009 Karides Lic. to St. George Publishing 

Second Collection ~ Elms College 
A collection is being taken up today for the College of 
Our Lady of the Elms - the Catholic college in the 
Springfield Diocese. The Sisters of St. Joseph founded 
Elms College in 1928 to educate the children of immi-
grants in the faith that was their heritage, and prepare 
them to fulfill the promises of the American Dream. To-
day, Elms continues to fulfill that mission by combing a 
liberal arts education with professional studies while 
drawing upon the traditions instilled by the Sisters of 
St. Joseph. This collection will go directly to the Foun-
der’s Fund for Excellence, which supports student 
scholarships. There is an envelope in your packet for 
this purpose. More information is available at the Elms 
College website, www.elms.edu/give, or by calling 263-
2213. 

Special Request ~ Second Collections 
It would be very helpful if you “separate” your collection 
envelopes  ~  placing first collection envelopes in the 
first collection and placing second collection envelopes 
in the second collection.  This will make the job of our 
money counters much easier.  Thank you for your con-
sideration! 


